Meeting of the Special City Council held on Tuesday, Auqust 16, 2016 Pursuant to Notice Duly

Given:

1.

2.

6.

Meeting called to order by Mayor Heier at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call: Mayor Heier, Roger Reed, Kim Bronikowski, Al Schreiber, Dean Reed, Jean Feldt,
Robert Le Breck

Excused: Attorney Erickson

Also Present: Police Chief Bernie Faith, Superintendent of Public Works Jeremy Wusterbarth,
Sara Perrizo, Administrator and as recording secretary and other interested parties

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance by Alderperson R. Reed
Approval of Agenda

Moved by Schreiber, seconded by D. Reed to approve the agenda as presented.
Motion carried upon verbal voice vote. 6 ayes

Correspondence/Public Input.
Perrizo stated that two bus drivers are needed for the Open Air car show this Saturday and asked
for anyone who is interested to contact her.

Wousterbarth gave an update on the roundabouts. The County has a maintenance agreement for
them with the State through 2022, but receives no money to do the maintenance. Wusterbarth
contacted the DOT and they gave the City approval to take out the rock from the roundabouts,
which has become a hazard for motorcyclists and other drivers. For the East roundabout, the
upper 16 feet will be shrubs and the remainder will be grass, which will be mowed by the Public
Works department. The West roundabout has been maintained in the past by volunteers, so
before doing anything to it, Wusterbarth will contact them to find out if the plan to continue that
work. If they don’t, he will do the same work to it as to the East roundabout.

Schreiber asked about the entrance ramps going onto Highway 41, noting that there are noxious
weeds about 30 feet wide next to it. Wusterbarth will contact Pat Scanlan at the County, as this is
under their jurisdiction.

Mayor Heier thanked Wusterbarth and his staff for taking on the roundabout project.

Discussion/Recommendation/Action on the Following:
a. Ordinance Creating Sections 8-4-1 Through 8-4-18 — Health and Sanitation

Wousterbarth wants to make sure all of the information for the City to become its own
responsible unit for recycling is sent to the State by the deadline. This ordinance states
that we are the responsible unit and Wusterbarth worked with a DNR representative from
Madison to put it together. He is hoping to submit everything next week. All of the
schools and apartment buildings will also need to be inspected to ensure that they are
meeting the recycling requirements and any education needed will also be done.
Wousterbarth estimates the cost of this to be $1,000.

Feldt questioned section 8-4-10 of the ordinance as she thought that all recycling will be
going to single-stream. Wusterbarth clarified that we will be going to single-stream and
he will put information in the paper and send it out with the annual garbage/recycling



schedule so that people understand how it works. Feld asked how we will be hauling the
recyclables. Wusterbarth informed that we will be using the garbage truck. When the
truck was purchased, it was thought that we may eventually take over the recycling for
the City, so the truck is oversized. Le Breck asked if new containers will be given to
residents. Wusterbarth explained that residents will continue to use their own containers
as the current truck is not set up with an arm to pick up the bins. This may be a
possibility in the future, however, when the next truck is purchased.

Moved by Schreiber, seconded by D. Reed to approve the ordinance creating
sections 8-4-1 through 8-4-18 — Health and Sanitation.

Motion carried upon electronically recorded vote. 6 ayes

7. Moved by Feldt, seconded by Schreiber to adjourn at 6:19 p.m.
Motion carried upon verbal voice vote. 6 ayes

Respectfully Submitted:
Sara J. Perrizo
Administrator



